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Term 1 (9 weeks) 
Mon 29th Jan – Thu 28th Mar 

 
Wednesday 20th March 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Friday 22nd March 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

3JV 
 

1.45pm-3.15pm 
Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun 

 
7pm Mix and Mingle 

at The North Star 
 

Monday 25th March 
9am Holy Week Assembly 

 
Wednesday 27th March 

9.30am & 6pm Open Day 
 

Student Led Conferences 
 

Thursday 28th March 
Last day of Term 1 

2.20pm finish 
 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 
Monday 15th April 
Student Free Day 

 
Tuesday 16th April 

First day of Term 2 for 
students 

 
Thursday 18th April 

10.30am & 6pm 
First Eucharist Compulsory 

Parent Information Sessions 
at St. Alipius Church 

 
Tues 23rd-Wed 24th April 

Year 4 Camp 
 

Thursday 25th April 
Public Holiday ANZAC Day 

 
Friday 26th April 
Student Free Day 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 
Our Year 3 and Year 5 students have been participating in the national assessment program 
for literacy and numeracy (NAPLAN) over the past week along with all students in Years 3, 5, 
7 & 9 across Australia. The testing program finishes this week which marks an important 
time for our students to formally explore their learning and to celebrate their academic 
progression as learners. 
 
Throughout the year all students are assessed in many different ways. Our staff assess 
students for prior knowledge, during the learning process and of course, at the completion 
of a learning cycle. Even daily observations help the teachers to alter programs according to 
student needs. Differentiation takes many forms too. Sometimes extra assistance may be 
required to help master skills or understandings. Sometimes extension will be required 
when a student has mastered the necessary skills and is able to take their understandings 
further. By knowing each individual learner, our staff can cater for their needs each day. 
 
Do you remember what learning was like for you at school? Perhaps you recall mastering a 
concept quickly or needing some extra help to learn what was required. Learning is just 
about as individual as the learner but when we build positive learning relationships, our 
students feel safe to challenge and be challenged at school. Feeling confident and safe to 
learn is what school is all about. 
 
God bless, 

 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
 
 
Colour Run 
Are you ready for our Super SFX Colour Run this Friday? The 
children are very excited and we are too! Children will need to 
wear casual clothes on the day including a white or light 
coloured shirt which can be coated in Colour. We also ask for 
bus travelers to have an over shirt to wear on the bus after 
school so that we are respectful of the bus companies who 
look after us so well. This year we are hoping to raise enough 
money to replace the Adventure Playground and include shade 
as well. It’s a mighty goal but a worthy one for all students to enjoy. 
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Mon 29th Apr-Thurs 2nd May 
Book Fair Sales before and 

after school 
 

Friday 3rd May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 
Friday 10th May 

Mothers/Special Friends Day 
Liturgy 

 
Friday 17th May 

2.40pm Assembly led by 1JS 
 

Wed 22nd-Fri 24th May 
Year 6 Camp 

 
Friday 24th May 

2.40pm Assembly led by FLH 
 

Friday 31st May 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 7th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5MM 
 

Monday 10th June 
Public Holiday 
King’s Birthday 

 
Friday 14th June 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
4ML 

 
Friday 21st June 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
3JW 

 
Friday 28th June 

Assembly led by FMM 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 
Mon 15th July 

Student Free Day 
 

Tuesday 16th July 
Student Free Day 

 
Term 4 (11 weeks) 

Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 
Tuesday 5th November 

Public Holiday 
Melbourne Cup Day 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Congratulations to the many students in our school who 
received the sacrament of Reconciliation last Thursday 
evening. Your time of preparation has led you to gain deeper 
understandings of what it means to ask for forgiveness and to 
forgive. We say a special thank you to Fr. Con and the visiting 
Priests of the Diocese who assisted on the night. Thanks also to 
Mrs. Meneely and staff who supported this important 
program. 

 
Thoughts & Prayers 
Our thoughts and prayers continue to be with all involved in the disappearance of 
Ms. Samantha Murphy. Recent events have added to our sense of sadness and despair at 
this time. I again encourage any family who believe they or their child would benefit from 
additional support services at this time to contact the school on Ph 5331 6311.  Please also 
continue to feel welcome to call in at school and visit the Chapel at any time if you would 
like to spend a moment or two in prayerful support for the families of all involved. 
 
Book of Condolences 
We have a book of Condolences set up in the front office area of the school for any people 
who would like to write a message to members of the Murphy family. We thank the Rush 
family who have provided a thoughtful book for us to document a message in before 
delivering it to the family at the end of term.  
 
End of Term – Start of Term 
Classes cease for Term One on Thursday 28 March at 
2.20pm. We will commence Second Term on Tuesday 16 
April. Happy holidays everyone! 
 
Arrivaderci Mrs. Barclay 
We say farewell to Mrs. Barclay who is heading off for a family holiday to 
Italy this week. We will miss you Mrs. Barclay and we look forward to hearing of your 
adventures. Mrs. Huber will teach Yr. 6 PB until we can welcome Mrs. Barclay back next 
term. Welcome Mrs. Huber! 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday March 17, 2024        Fifth Sunday of Lent (Year B) 
  
Gospel: John 12:20-33 
Some Greeks were among those who had gone to Jerusalem to worship during the festival. 
They went to Philip (he was from Bethsaida in Galilee) and said, “Sir, we want to see Jesus.” 

Philip went and told Andrew, and the two of them went and told Jesus. Jesus answered 
them, “The hour has now come for the Son of Man to receive great glory. I am telling you 
the truth: a grain of wheat remains no more than a single grain unless it is dropped into the 
ground and dies. If it does die, then it produces many grains. Those who love their own life 
will lose it; those who hate their own life in this world will keep it for life eternal. Whoever 
wants to serve me must follow me, so that my servant will be with me where I am. And my 
Father will honour anyone who serves me” (Good News Translation) 
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Gospel reflection: Just like the song lyrics “From Little Things, Big Things Grow”-one single seed can grow lots of food. 
Think about how tiny an apple seed is inside your apple, which you can plant and grow into an apple tree that will 
produce lots of other apples. Can you think of some other foods that can be grown from a single seed?  

Just like a seed, our actions, even if we do just one little thing, can also grow into something big, especially if we join 
together with others. For example if I want to make the world a fairer place, on my own I am easy to ignore. but if all 
of us come together and get our friends and our families to join in too, we are much harder to ignore! Through his 
death and resurrection, Jesus showed us one person can start a movement to change the world and in community we 
are strongest. Jesus calls us all to follow him, in all that we do and be the best people we can be. 
 
Our Challenge: What will you do this week to make a difference to someone else? 
 
 

COMPLETE YOUR PARENT ECSI SURVEY  
The Enhancing Catholic School Identity Survey which will assist us in better 
understanding how our Catholic identity is expressed in work and practice here at 
St Francis Xavier Primary School. 
 
Please follow these instructions to access ECSI survey: 
Access the survey at: www.ecsi.site/au/user/ 
Enter the case-sensitive password Ghj654 (and click login) 
Select New User 
After you have logged in, you will be asked for the Survey Access Code. 
Enter Survey Access Code: g66y6y 

 
As an extra incentive, fill in the raffle ticket at the bottom of this note after completing your survey for your chance to 
win $250 off your school fees! Entries must be received by March 27th and will be drawn March 28th, 2024. 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
(please complete and return to the school office) 
 
Family name: __________________________________________________ 
Contact number: _______________________________________________ 
Survey completed on: (date) ______________________________________ 

 

YEAR FOUR RECONCILIATION 
 
We congratulate the Year Four children who received the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time last week. 
They have been looking forward to this Sacrament and presented themselves beautifully at the liturgy. Many thanks 
to their families and to Ms Hudson, Mr Lalor and Ms O’Keefe for preparing and supporting these children at this 
special time. 
 
A big thank you to our Parish Priest Fr. Con and many thanks also to Frs. Eladio, Eugene and Francis for giving up their 
time to join us.  
 
We look forward now to joining these children as they receive their First Eucharist in June. Please keep them in your 
prayers. 
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Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

  
 

Curriculum News 
 
Student - Led Conferences at SFX: Your child(ren) will be showcasing their 
schoolwork and discussing learning goals with you through Student-Led 
Conferences this week and next. During Student – Led Conferences, your child 
will lead the discussion with you about their school work, while teachers will 
help direct conversation and answer questions you may have. 
Bookings for these conferences are open on PAM now! If you haven't 
already done so please go in and book. 
These meetings will last for 15 minutes, and we encourage all families to attend. 
Children must attend these meetings! 

We have several goals for holding conferences using this format: 
·  For parents/carers – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply being told about your child’s progress 
·  For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning 
·  For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with you 
·  For all – we want to maximise our time together, create ways to partner with one another to support student  
   success. 
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Questions to ask your child at Student - Led Conferences 
Here are some questions for you to ask your child during their Student – Led Conference. These are suggestions, so 
please look them over and pick a few that you may like to ask! 
 
1. What are you most proud of? 
2. It makes me proud to see that .... 
3. Can you tell me more about ... 
4. I can tell that you improved in .... 
5. What did you find challenging this term? 
6. Did you reach your goals? Why/Why not? 
7. What can we do together at home to support your learning? 
  
We have deliberately formed them as Student – Led and not 3 – Way Conferences.  Highly Effective Catholic Primary 
Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified as a significant way of developing Student 
Voice. The latest research and evidence around Assessment as Learning supports this. 
If a parent/carer needs to have a conversation with the teacher not in the presence of the child in regards to other 
matters, this needs to take place at another time. Contact can be made with the class teacher requesting further time 
if needed. 
  

 
 
NAPLAN:  Our NAPLAN tests are well under way. All children have applied themselves to each test and we are really 
proud of their efforts. The photo shows you how we administered these tests in our gym.  
Well Done to our children in Years 3 and 5.  NAPLAN is how governments, education authorities and schools 
determine whether young Australians are reaching important educational goals. Once our results are delivered we will 
unpack them as a staff.  
 
Book Fair: 
Early next term we will once again be running our Book Fair. Purchasing days will be Week 3 Monday 29th April - 
Thursday 2nd May. More details to follow.  
 
Have a wonderful week. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement   
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Wellbeing News 
  

 

All of the way back in Week 3 I introduced you to 
our Year Six Wellbeing Leaders! If you need 
another little reminder, they are Flynn, Charlotte, 
Lyla, Mylo and Rahui. 
 
In this story of student wellness, the SFX journey 
unfolds, recognising the need for authentic student 
voices. Empowering children involves shaking off 
the bad days and speaking with each other to 
create solutions, weaving a melody of 
empowerment into the fabric of education at 
school. 
 
In the symphony of a child’s life, we are done with 
neglecting student wellbeing. It’s clear that 
nurturing their wellness is not overlooking its 
significance. It helps to harmonise their ability to 
get back into their learning and build relationships 
that are appealing. 
 
We will have our first ‘proper’ Wellbeing Leader 
meeting this Friday where I am hoping there will be 
so many great ideas presented and so much 
enthusiasm! 
 
I am hoping to talk to the team about how 
‘belonging’ is essential for positive mental health 
and wellbeing. We will discuss ways we can look 
after one another and how we can enhance our 
warm and positive school climate. We will focus on 
how activities such as the ‘Builders and Traders Club’ can support a wide range of students and how our Buddies 
program helps foster leadership, mentoring and responsibility, particularly in the older year levels.  
 
We will discuss inviting children from all year levels to contribute and meet together! Encourage your child to speak 
to a Student Wellbeing Leader or tell me if they are inspired with ideas to elevate wellbeing at St Francis Xavier. 
Their voice could be the spark that ignites positive change and transformation in our community. 
 
As always, SchoolTV is packed with some handy wellbeing strategies for parents, just so the kids don’t have all the 
fun!  
 
Sending cheers you way, 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader    
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  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Swimming 
We wish Amelia in Year 5 all the best as she will be competing in this Friday’s Regional Swimming event in Horsham. 
Good luck Amelia from all of us here at SFX. 

Well done to Indi N, Ivy D, Lyla N & Lenny R who participated in last week's MDASA Under 9 Swimming Event. All 
students swam extremely well and should be very proud of their efforts. A big thank you to the families for attending 
and supporting the children. 
 
Term 2 After School Netball 
St Francis Xavier is planning on entering team/s into the Darroch Afterschool Netball Competition at Llanberris 
Netball Stadium. These games will be run on Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons (game times expected to be 4pm, 
4:50pm & 5:40pm) commencing April 23/24. The competition will run for 9 weeks (no finals in T2). Teams are 
entered under the SFX name and coached/managed by parents. There is a Yr 3/4 and a Yr 5/6 competition for each 
night. 
For more information and to register your child/s interest please refer to notification on PAM. 
 
Kilometre Club 
All students are invited to join our Kilometre Club which will continue this Wednesday. The Kilometre Club will be 
conducted every Wednesday morning, during the first break. Students and teachers meet outside the gym on the 
top oval for an 11:05am start. The Kilometre Club will consist of a continuous 15 minute walk, jog or run around a 
250m loop. 

Students who wish to participate are reminded to bring their runners and a drink bottle each Wednesday. 

We look forward to seeing lots of students there. 

 
2024 Sport Dates 
Please see below a list of the dates we currently have for various sporting events for Terms 1 and 2. 
Term 1: 

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 22nd - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from District swimming) 
Term 2: 

 Week 3 - Mon Apr 29th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 
 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ Sebastopol (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 6 - Wednesday May 22nd - Division Soccer @ Wendouree Rec Reserve (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (qualifiers from Division XC) 
 Week 7 - Friday May 31st - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 @ EMMAUS 
 Week 8 - Friday Jun 7th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 
Have a wonderful week everyone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
 
 
 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Community News 
 
 

 
Basketball Ballarat Junior Miners 

Holiday Camp 
Power FM’s Junior Miners Holiday 
Camps are held during each school 
holidays for children aged 5-14 years 
old of all genders and abilities. 
Improve your skills, develop 
techniques, enhance your game, 
meet new friends and ultimately 
have fun! Our camps cater for the 
beginner who has never picked up a 
basketball to the most experience 
14-year-old in the land! 
 

All participants can expect: 
·         Meet your favourite Miners players 
·         Expert instructions from professional coaches including Miners player and coaches 
·         Develop new basketball skills and training methods 
·         Fun and inclusive learning environment 
·         Structured session content including great games and prizes at every camp 
·         Learn how to be a great team mate and help others succeed 
 
Registrations for the Autumn Holidays are now open, with the camp being held on Tuesday April 2nd, Wednesday 
April 3rd, Wednesday April 10th and Thursday April 11th from 9:00am till 3:00pm at Selkirk Stadium. 
For more information and to register: https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/holiday-camp/ 
  
For further details please contact Zack Cummins via email programs@ballaratbasketball.com or for urgent enquiries 
call reception on (03) 5338 1220. 

 
 

 
 
 

Futsal Ballarat are running school holiday clinics at 
Woodman’s Hill Secondary School over the upcoming 

school holidays. 
 

Week 1 & 2 - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday       9am 
to 3pm        

 
Woodmans Hill Rec Centre 

 
$70.00 per child per day        

 
https://www.futsalballarat.com.au/programs/school-

holidays 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.ballaratbasketball.com/holiday-camp/
mailto:programs@ballaratbasketball.com
https://www.futsalballarat.com.au/programs/school-holidays
https://www.futsalballarat.com.au/programs/school-holidays
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Venue: To be advised.       Time: 9.00am - 3.00pm       (Renegades 2023-24 Members get a discount!) 
 

Register for Ballarat now! 

Please note that we do not operate waiting lists for these events - it is first in, best dressed until the camp is sold out! 
  
For other locations throughout Victoria: https://www.melbournerenegades.com.au/holidayprograms 
  
***Parents/guardians do not have to stay for the entire day. Any Renegades player appearances are subject to 
availability*** 
  

 

https://formstack.io/24F08
https://formstack.io/24F08
https://www.melbournerenegades.com.au/holidayprograms


 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         11. 

 

 

 

 

                      

 
 

Attachments   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    15th March 2024    Hosted by 4GH     Theme: Hospitality 

We welcome and include others. Hospitality means welcoming other people to a home, business or school. 
We show hospitality because Jesus teaches us to include everyone and show them they are welcome. 

 

FLH Huxson B and Sadie P 4GH Finya N and Alby S 

FGJ Ava S and Hugo B 4ML Hannah F and Olivia F 

FTW Mille Ryan and Teddy B 4BO Sam N and Violet W 

FMM Tex O and Georgie D 5CC Lois C and Beatrice H 

1JS Amaiyah M and Indi N 5MA Leni B and Maddie M 

1EM Tilly V and Alfie B 5JW Mia H and Margot C 

1MV Meredith B and Daulat S 6PB Morgan M and Noah S 

2RR Finn B and Evie L  6ZA Tom A and Sofia S 

2CK Sutton A and Max E 6MM Beau H and Sophie K 

2JS Mathias T and Hughey R 
Environmental 

Education 
Billy C and Kit B 

3JE Max M and Edith B 
Performing 

Arts 
 

3JV Jameson  and Charlize S Visual Arts All of 1JS! 

3DW Indie S and James B 
Physical 

Education 
Macie L and Levi C 

  Technology Chloe F and Henry W 

Principal’s Award:  Nick Hyland for willingly assisting a teacher on yard duty this week. Great leadership! 
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P&F News  
 
 

 

 

 

 

Mix and Mingle Night: Lock in your babysitters Friday the 22nd of March at The North Star starting at 7pm. Tickets 
are $25 which includes finger food, music and entry into the door prize. 
Tickets will be available on the Flexischools this week so keep an eye out. Always a great night out and a chance to 
meet our teachers and other parents at the school.  
  
Easter raffle donations: A reminder that we're organising an Easter Egg Raffle. But to make this event a cracking 
success, we're kindly asking for your egg-cellent donations! 
Whether you're able to spare a few chocolate eggs, Easter treats, or even some festive goodies, every donation 
makes a huge difference! Simply drop off your donations at the school office during regular hours. 
  
Easter Egg Raffle Tickets: Hop into the Easter spirit with St. Francis Xavier Primary School's egg-citing raffle! 
Grab your tickets via the QR code or the link below. 

 

Fundraising Raffle to Support St Francis Xavier 
Ballarat East 
rafflelink.com.au 
 

  
  
Tuition Raffle Tickets: Unlock the chance to save big on school fees! 
Enter the 2024 SFX Tuition Raffle for a shot at winning $1500 off your fees! 
Grab your tickets at the links below. 

 

Fundraising Raffle to Support St Francis Xavier 
Primary School 
rafflelink.com.au 
 

  
  
Colour Run: Did you hear the exciting news? We are hosting 
a Colour Explosion School Run 4 Fun with @Australian 

Fundraising!  FRIDAY March 22nd.   Our fundraiser is 
NOW open. Make sure you keep an eye out for your child's 
sponsorship booklet in their diary to get started.   Here's to a 

colourful 2024 ! There are many wonderful  
 

prizes students can earn through their individual 
fundraising.   If your child makes a profile before Wednesday 

they WIN a Monty scented pencil . 
  
  

https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
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Zooper Doopers for sale at second break on Mondays. 
50 cents each.  

 
 

Volunteer helpers needed: 
If you are able to assist, please go to https://signup.com/go/CEdCHSb 

or scan the code below with your smartphone camera.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The cut off for orders is 10am on Thursday. 
If you are a new parent, please make sure to download the Flexi Schools app to ensure you can 

access and manage your child's lunch preferences. 
 
 

 

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAAD4qwcMv3kW5JtloQzzjJZ7mTvxaAQAAAAFgYbkuy0XgxlIbsoPc1oJpkZNW4hkDUGNkxaK4EXtPqQi7orcgz2AmEvTmEeJq0ZxyWbGKpNzOmSNBQ8phnOvbY064N8S2N5wI4QLUSL7utprqKoMtiDHKxH8oimQkedmO8cCq5sZMseUB2r7JtFj8tkdG6-1CYo3WsGU_47Pw1pNtjAGH_8k82MFPVCAKgFQsVdLI0ozY7XN5mx8vNoGQBgW8agB_AajREEb8FvIi

